Unfortunately, the Swiss psychiatrists decided that MDMA neurotoxicity was
not an important concern of theirs. They were also less than enthusiastic about
conducting research into the therapeutic use of MDMA and LSD, despite the offer of
psychiatrists at Harvard Medical School to collaborate on experimental design.

The Swiss psychiatrists are psychotherapists and not researchers, who realize that research
protocols often inhibit the process of psychotherapy. Protocols preferred by the FDA are double-
blind placebo studies. Because of the placebo, half of the therapeutic sessions, often conducted with
patients who seriously need treatment, are seen by the psychiatrists as being less effective
therapeutically than the patients deserve. In addition, the studies fail to remain double blind since
experienced therapists and patients can determine the content of the pill by the presence or absence of
the dramatic effects which psychedelics catalyze. Since the Swiss Health Authorities did not explicitly
require formal research, scientific studies were never begun in Switzerland.

SWISS RESEARCH HALTED - RESUMPTION POSSIBLE BUT NOT CERTAIN
Early this summer, a very tragic, unfortunate, incident resulted in the temporary withdrawal of
official permission for the medical use of LSD and MDMA.

At the present time, all use of LSD and MDMA in Switzerland has been stopped.
There is currently nowhere in the world where LSD and MDMA are legally available
to psychiatrists for the treatment of patients. Use will resume about November 1.

One of the Swiss psychiatrists led a psychotherapy group in France using psychedelics. Instead
of LSD or MDMA, one patient received ibogaine, a drug derived from an African root which has
been used to assist psychotherapy for many years and has recently been reported to be effective in the
treatment of addictive disorders. Ibogaine produces vomiting in most people who take it and has not
found a wide use. For reasons which are still uncertain, the person who tried the ibogaine
experienced medical complications and died. An explanation for what occurred awaits autopsy
results. In the psychedelic literature, deaths from ibogaine have not previously been reported.

As a precaution, the Swiss Health Authorities decided to halt all medical use of all psychedelics
pending receipt of the autopsy report. The psychiatrist is facing legal complications and a patient is
dead. Since the autopsy indicated that neither MDMA or LSD was involved, the Swiss authorities
have decided to allow the Swiss psychiatrists permission to resume their work with MDMA and LSD,
which have an excellent safety record and have demonstrated therapeutic efficacy. One new condition
is being insisted upon by the Swiss authorities. Future use must be part of a research protocol,
excellent news for those of us interested in psychedelic psychotherapy research.

NEW MAPS MDMA RESEARCH PROJECT - CZECHOSLOVAKIA

Another country may be about ready to open the door to psychedelic research. In July, I met with
Czechoslovakian psychiatrist Dr. Zdenek Dytrych in Washington, D.C., during his visit to the US
fora conference. Dr. Dytrych had been told about MDMA by Dr. Stan Grof, with whom he used to
conduct LSD research in the 1950's and 1960's. Dr. Dytrych is the head of social psychiatry at a
psychiatric research institute in Prague and has extensive experience with LSD research.




